Dear Parents of Incoming Kindergarten Students:

The following information is being provided to help in your planning for the 2018-2019 school year and serves as a follow up to the Superintendent meetings held in December.

AM and PM Session Times:

The morning session of kindergarten will run from 8:10-10:50. The afternoon session will run from 11:50-2:30. If you will not be using bus service, students should not be dropped off for school more than 10 minutes prior to the start of the session. You should not arrive to pick your child up any earlier than 5 minutes prior to dismissal. Please know that space is very limited at the middle school campus and we are coordinating the kindergarten dismissal with the dismissal of our early childhood program and the middle school itself.

Busing Information:

Busing will be provided to any kindergarten student **free of charge** for the 2018-2019 academic year only. District 95 strongly encourages you to use the busing opportunities when possible.

For the morning session the busing will be as follows:

Before School AM Session:

A Kindergarten only shuttle will run from Brook Park to SEG. This shuttle will have two adult supervisors that will meet the students at the bus and ride with them to SEG. Additionally, students may ride the normal bus routes to Brook Park and transfer to the shuttle bus. The shuttle bus will depart Brook Park approximately 8:00.

After School AM Sessions:

A route bus will be provided for all riders that will drop students off in various locations throughout the District with expanded services North of $31^{\rm st}$ street.

Before School PM Session:

A route bus will be provided for all riders that will pick up students in various locations throughout the District with expanded services North of 31st street.

After School PM Session:

A Kindergarten only shuttle will run from SEG to BP. This shuttle will have two adult supervisors that will ride with students to BP. Additionally, students may transfer from the shuttle bus to the normal afternoon bus routes from Brook Park with the adult supervisors helping them to transfer to the normal routes.

I wanted to also take this opportunity to remind you that on February 27 from 8-1 @ Brook Park, we will be hosting a kindergarten registration. This is the second step in the process wherein you will bring your required documents to the District. A list of these documents is provided in your enrollment information.

Please do not hesitate to contact Brook Park office administration at 708-354-3740.

Sincerely,

Dr. Mark Kuzniewski Superintendent